SENATE OF THE COMMONWEALTH CF PUERTO RICO

Jorge de Castro Font ‘ Chairman
Senator at Large Comimittee on Rules and Calendar
Committee on the Judiciary

Committee on Municipal and Financial Affairs
October 11, 2007

Honorable John Conyers, Jr.
Chairman

Comnmittee of the Judiciary

U. S. House of Representatives
2426 Raybum Building
Washington, DG 20515

Dear Mr. Conyers:

This is to respectfully submit to you our findings related to the acts of Mr. Eduardo Bhatia,
Executive Director of the Puerlo Rico Federal Affairs Administration in Washington, D.C. (hereinafter “Mr.
Bathia”) pertaining to the appointment and consideration of Ms. Rosa Emilia Rodriguez as Attorney General
for the District of Puerto Rico (hereinafter “Ms. Rodriguez").

As Chaimman of the Committee of the Judiciary of the Senate of Puerto Rico, and under the
instructions of Mr. Kenneth McClintock, President of the Senate of Puerto Rico, we evaluated the
participation of Mr. Bathia in the above referenced matter. We concluded that Mr. Bathia used his position
and public funds to attack the aforementioned appointment of Ms. Rodriguez.

Furthermore, we concluded that Mr. Bathia's attack was based purely on political reasons and not
based on any findings of wrongdoing by Ms. Rodriguez, who, as a matter of fact, has a long and impeccable
trajectory as a public official.

For the above stated reasons, we respectfully ask you to take our findings into consideration when
evaluating the complaint filed by Mr. Bathia at your office to investigate the acts of Ms. Rodriguez through
the ongoing investigation of Governor Anibal Acevedo-Vila in relation to alleged illegal campaign funds
received by Mr. Acevedo-Vila.

For your files and evaluation, attached hereto please find a copy of our final report on to this
matter.

Thanking you in advance for your time and attention to this matter, we remain.
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